
  

       

November 4, 2020 
State of Illinois 
County of Cook 
Village of Stickney 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE:  As a result of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic and the Governor 
of the State of Illinois’ declaration of an emergency, the meeting will be conducted in 
person and via Zoom in compliance with P.A. 101-0640. All persons attending the 
meeting in-person will be required to wear a face mask at all times while in the 
building and will further be subject to strict social distancing (6 feet separation).  
Electronic attendance via Zoom is strongly encouraged. The information for the Zoom 
meeting is as follows: 
 

Website: Zoom.us 
Meeting ID: 312 915 7558 

Password: 768782 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: Persons not attending the meeting in person may submit “Public 
Comment” to the Village Clerk no later than one (1) hour before the scheduled start of 
the meeting. Please send public comments to the Village Clerk at 
villageclerk@villageofstickney.com.  
 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Stickney met via Zoom electronic means on 
Wednesday, November 4, 2020, at 7:04 p.m.  
 
The Mayor thanked Deputy Police Chief Rich Jaczak for hosting our Zoom meetings. 
 
Upon the roll call, the following Trustees were present: 
Trustees Hrejsa, Kapolnek, Milenkovic, Savopoulos, Torres and White  
 
Trustee Torres moved, duly seconded by Trustee Kapolnek to approve the minutes of 
the previous Regular Session on Tuesday, October 20, 2020. 
 
Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted: 
Ayes:  Trustee Hrejsa, Kapolnek, Milenkovic, Savopoulos, Torres and White  
Nays:  None 
Mayor Walik declared the motion carried. 

Trustee White moved, duly seconded by Trustee Savopoulos that the bills, approved 
by the various committees of the Board, be approved for payment, and to approve 
warrants which authorize the Village Treasurer to draw checks to pay the bills, to be 
signed by the authorized signers, as provided for by the Ordinances of the Village of 
Stickney.   
 
Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted: 
Ayes:  Trustee Hrejsa, Kapolnek, Milenkovic, Savopoulos, Torres and White  
Nays:  None 
Mayor Walik declared the motion carried. 
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MAYOR’S REPORT:  Mayor Walik recognized Clerk McAdams for attaining Master 
Municipal Clerk status.  The Mayor thanked her for all her hard work and offered her 
his congratulations.  The Clerk responded by saying, “Thank you for recognizing me.  
It is because I want to be the best that I could be for the Village of Stickney.”  The 
Mayor continued by stating, “You are doing a fine job and I wish I could recognize you 
every meeting.”  

The Mayor asked people to remind their neighbors to move their cars for street 
cleaning and leaf removal.   

We will have our Veteran’s program on November 11, 2020 at 11:00 a.m.  rain or 
shine.  Our Jewel Store is holding a Grand Reopening on that same day at 9:00 a.m. 

CLERK’S REPORT:  Information was provided pertaining to the Census.  People learned 
that the results of the Census count will result in the redrawing of legislative districts.   
 
Trustee White:  People were told that the library will be closed until next Monday 
because an employee tested positive for Covid.  Trustee White congratulated our 
legislators in the recent election. 
 
Trustee Torres:  The Trustee congratulated Clerk McAdams on her honor. 
 
Trustee Hrejsa:  The Trustee provided information on a virtual program the Water 
Reclamation District is providing on the history of the district, including the Chicago 
River and the Deep Tunnel. 
 
Trustee Kapolnek: He congratulated the Clerk on her award. 
 
Police Chief Jim Sassetti:  The entire police department will be participating in the 
Illinois Department of Transportation Thanksgiving Safety Campaign.  IDOT is 
providing additional resources to enforce seatbelt violations.  It will take place from 
November 20 and 30.  Our officers are paid overtime through this grant to make 
traffic stops for violations dealing with Occupant Protection Seat Belt.  He told us to 
be on the lookout.  We have extra resources out there. 
 
Supervisor of Public Works Sam Alonzo:  We are out doing the leaves.  He asked that 
people should move their cars.  Public Works Director Joe Lopez may be back driving 
in two weeks.   
 
There being no further business, Trustee White moved, duly seconded by Trustee 
Savopoulos that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon which the Board adopted the 
motion at 7:16 p.m. 
 
       ________________________________ 
       Audrey McAdams, Village Clerk 
 
 Approved by me this 17th, day of  November, 2020 
  
 
 
___________________________ 
Jeff Walik, Mayor 


